LATE NOMINATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION
BY THE 204™ ANNUAL CONVENTION

Deputy to General Convention | Clergy Order (Vote for 4)

THE REV. JACOB PIERCE
NEd RESIDENCE: Charlotte

POSITION: Priest-in-charge, St. Peter’s, Charlotte
NOMINATORS: The Rev. Amanda Robertson, Josephine Hicks, the Rev. Josh Bowron
EXPERIENCE:
o Priest in the Diocese of North Carolina for 4 years
« Virginia Seminary representative to Reimagining the Episcopal Church conference
o Chair of the Francis Murdoch Society supporting theological education on behalf
of the Diocese of North Carolina
« Member of the Diocesan Taskforce on Christian Formation (2015-present)

o Member of the Bishops Committee for Liturgy (2018-present)
PERSONAL STATEMENT:

I would be honored to serve the Diocese of North Carolina as deputy to the 80" General Convention.
I have served small and large parishes in rural, suburban, and urban settings, both as a lay person and as
clergy. Among the many unique challenges facing the Church today, I am particularly interested in new
ways to educate and prepare clergy with limited resources, and how to equip lay persons to use their gifts
in leadership across the Church. I hope you will consider my nomination.

THE REV. DANIEL ROBAYO
RESIDENCE: Raleigh
POSITION: Missioner for Latino/Hispanic Ministries, Diocese of North Carolina/
San José, Smithfield
NOMINATORS: Barbara Longmire, the Rev. Habacuc Ramos-Huerta, the Rev. Chip
Edens
PERSONAL STATEMENT:

I have 30 years of parish experience in ordained ministry, including as rector of
3 parishes. I have served on the executive board (diocesan council) and standing
committee (including one year as president) of the Diocese of Virginia, as well as in
numerous committees related to human sexuality, Hispanic ministry, and support for parishes that
temporarily lost access to their buildings during the recent troubles. I have a joyful passion for
strengthening the church for God’s mission to reconcile the world to God in Christ. I have served with
clergy colleagues and people of faith in both ecumenical and interfaith contexts to promote the well-
being of the communities where I ministered. I offer to our diocese and to General Convention a cross-
cultural understanding and vision of our commitment to become a church that more widely represents
the diversity of God’s world as we grow toward beloved community.




